



Minutes Surf Club Monthly Meeting

Monday 6:00pm 3 November 2025
Port Kembla Surf Club

Attendees: Nathan Boscaro, James Vincent, Alexander Rebikov-Vincent, Mick Imrie, Michael Rogan, Brett McLennan, Ruby Peterlin, Chris Landon, Jonah Kaiser, Robert Kaiser, Stacey Da Gama, Brianna Fritsch, Chamkaur Dhaliwal, Michael Rogan

Apologies:

Meeting Opened – 6:00pm

1. Preliminary Business

1.1 Acceptance of Previous Club Meeting Minutes

Motion: Acceptance of previous PKSLSC Meeting Minutes held 13.10.25

Decision Date: 3.11.25

Mover: Brett McLennan

Seconder: James Vincent

Outcome: Approved

1.2 No disclosure of interest declared - Nil

1.3 Matters arising from previous meeting (13.10.25)

- Michael Rogan, Josh Wiffen and David Hill have offered to progress the new shed with the council. Will confirm at next meeting.
 - Jonah progressing equipment grant
-

2. Directors Reports

Administration Report (Nathan Boscaro)

- Club insurance renewal due in December:
 - Assessment needs to be made on the level of cover required
 - Jonah offered to conduct inventory and an evaluation of approximate replacement cost of equipment in shed
- Incoming payments due: office rent, ports Authority NSW and NSWPorts



Minutes Surf Club Monthly Meeting

Monday 6:00pm 3 November 2025
Port Kembla Surf Club

- Rhys working on Ventia sponsorship
- Council fire regulations report identified risk with roller door. To mitigate the door must be in an open position when a function is in progress (this rule needs to be included in the hall hire agreement/protocols)
- Nathan/James met with local councilors last week and they were supportive of plans for the improved equipment shed

Presidents Report (Rhys Bowdich)

- Saturday patrols - reps from branch clubs met with MPs at Corrimal SLSC and are working on a way forward – SLSNSW meeting this week may result in a final outcome

Life Saving Report (Mick Imrie)

- Covered in Administration Report

Financial Report (Robert Kaiser)

- Carried to next meeting

3. Club Management Reports

Member Services Report (Chris Landon)

- Patrol Roster:
 - Registrations almost complete
 - Need to work with James to finalise skills maintenance/proficiencies.

Hall Hire (James Vincent)

- Hire rate is slowing down
- May need to look at further advertising
- Good feedback received on hires
- Clean up arrangement is working well

Education and Training

- BM training progressing (half way through)
- SRC training expected to be completed over the next 3 weeks
- IRB course waiting on completion of paperwork. Practical sessions in the next few weeks

First Aid

- Nil



Minutes Surf Club Monthly Meeting

Monday 6:00pm 3 November 2025
Port Kembla Surf Club

Nippers Report (Chamkaur Dhaliwal)

- Nippers has had two sessions so far this season
- A good start to the season: beach conditions have been reasonable and uniforms arrived on time
- Putting together sponsorship proposal to Guzman y Gomez

Junior Members Report

- Junior reps have started a WhatsApp group for the cadets with the aim of holding junior events

Gym/Surf Boats

- Nil

Social/Club Events

- Season launch on Saturday good turnout
- Next event for the club will be presentation night, but open to holding additional functions if supported
- No interest from members to assist and run additional event

Social Media

- Nil

4. General Business

Stacey/Ruby:

- feedback on season launch:
 - Ideas on improvements were to include:
 - agenda/structure/Prizes/raffles etc,
 - acknowledgements to new members and thanks to guests

Season launch organised by Boat section, Stacy/Ruby to provide feedback to D Erskine and Nathan to provide to Rhys B.

Jonah:

- beach equipment grant not fully allocated (~\$6500 of \$11000). Brett suggested a PA system for ATV may be an option if approved by the grant. Alternatively, Nathan suggested putting a deposit on a new IRB as the lead time is round 18 months.

Nathan:

- Currently we have 3 reserve crews at the club and club's sweeps don't have capacity. Nathan exploring interest from sweeps across the Illawarra.



Minutes Surf Club Monthly Meeting

Monday 6:00pm 3 November 2025
Port Kembla Surf Club

- Request support from the committee for new oars and rollocks for reserve male crew – no objection
- Squadron have approved a grant to reconfigure the bar at the club

Meeting Closed: 7:00pm

Next Meeting: 1st December 2025